HOUSING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
18th November, 2008

Meeting commenced:
  9.35 a.m.
"
ended:
10.25 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Peter Connor - in the Chair

Councillor Pat Ryan

David Galvin - Managing Director (Housing Connections Partnership)

Jean Rollinson - Assistant Director (Community Housing Services)


Paul Longshaw - Acting Assistant Director (Housing Strategy)


John Wooderson - Acting Assistant Director 


Brian Enright - Programme Manager (P & E), New Deal for Communities


Mary Rolfe - Better Neighbourhoods Officer, Salix Homes


Mike Relph - Senior Committee Administrator

34.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 11th November, 2008, were agreed as a correct record.

35.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business, detailed in Minute 36  below, on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 3 of Schedule 12A to the Act, and would not in balance, be in the public interest to disclose, because disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act 1998, and would not provide the public with any useful information.

36.
DECISION TAKEN UNDER DELEGATED AUTHORITY

A report was submitted on the following matter, which was dealt with as indicated by the Lead Member for Housing, in accordance with the powers delegated to him in the appropriate paragraphs of the City Council’s Scheme of Delegation.


Frank Cowin Court, Fitzwilliam Street, Lower Broughton

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the acquisition of Frank Cowin Court, Fitzwilliam Street, Lower Broughton, on the heads of terms provisionally agreed, and the Head of Law and Administration be requested to complete the necessary legal formalities.  

37.
LONDON STREET ESTATE PHASE 1 ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENTS

The Strategic Director of Sustainable Regeneration and the Chief Executive of New Deal for Communities submitted a joint report outlining the proposals in relation to the London Street Estate Phase1 Environmental Improvements for the Charlestown and Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities area.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted, and that it be submitted for formal approval at the briefing for the Housing Lead Member Briefing to be held on 2nd December, 2008.

38.
PFI ROUND 6 EXPRESSION OF INTEREST

The Strategic Director of Sustainable Regeneration submitted a report outlining the City Council’s Private Finance Initiative (PFI) Round 6 proposal and submission of an expression of interest, which focused on areas of Chapel Street South and Greengate, both of which had been identified within the Urban Regeneration Company Regeneration Framework, as priority areas.  The report indicated that the proposed submission maintained the momentum of regeneration which had begun in the area, and would contribute to the delivery of more diverse, and high quality housing to meet the needs of the growing population within the City. 


RESOLVED:
 THAT the report, including the content of the proposal, expression of interest as detailed within it, together with the assessment process and the indicative budget timetable, be noted.
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